
 

 

   

 

Potted Tree Ash Replacement 

Program Launches 

with  Successful  Fall Participation!  
  

  

PRWIN delivers the first tree, a Red Oak, from the PTAR Program to Touts 

Grove President Dave Mathews. Touts Grove purchased a matching Red Oak. 

Pictured: PRWIN Director David Grant, PRWIN Projects' coordinator Emily 



 

Martin, and Touts Groves' Dave Mathews. 

 

  

 

Left: A Norway Spruce was delivered and planted by PRWIN volunteer 

Directors. Right: Plagues showing 2017 Fall PTARP funders were secured on 

the handmade ash stakes (ironic, right?). Thanks to PRWIN Director Bill Steele 

for the 30+ stakes! 



 

 

 

 

Left: A Burr Oak was planted in Point Clark. PRWIN Director Bernd Portz (left) 

helps landowner Ms. Wright plant the large potted tree. Right: A landowner in 

Bruce Beach at the ready for his Red Maple delivery by PRWIN Directors! 

 

Shoreline residents in Huron Kinloss can sign-up for the program to help reforest 

their property. If you have experienced the loss of an ash tree(s) from the 

Emerald Ash Borer, you are eligible for one FREE native potted tree within 

our programs' boundaries (see map below). We already have thirteen 

participants for Spring 2018 on the waiting list! 

  



 

If you live within the shoreline boundary, and your ash tree(s) has been affected 

by the Emerald Ash Borer, please give us a call to get involved in the Spring 

2018 program! Call 519-395-5538 or email pineriverwin@yaho o.ca or 

pineriverwatershed@pineriverwatershed.ca  

  

 

 

154th Ripley Fall Fair  

 Recipients of PRWIN's 

Environmental  Award  of Merit   
  

  

Darlene Smeltzer from Smeltzers Garden Centre  



 

 

Darlene was instrumental in helping us procure and organize our first successful 

Potted Tree Ash Replacement Program this fall. Huron-Kinloss Shoreline 

residents who have been effected by the Emerald Ash Borer were able to order 

a potted native tree for their property. A variety of 27 trees were ordered by 

residents this fall, with a waiting list for Spring of 2018. Darlene worked closely 

with us to procure all the needed varieties and helped us organize the time 

sensitive deliveries. Darlene is also procuring local native plants for another 

PRWIN project, a Rain Garden that will be planted this Fall in Ripley, 

ON. Darleneôs expertise, cooperative leadership, and professionalism has 

helped PRWIN expedite our newly funded programming. We look forward to 

continuing to work with her on implementing more local in-ground projects! 

  

4H Conservation Club Leaders Anne MacInnes, Amy Coenen, and Steve 

Hallam  

Last year, PRWIN was notified by Anne, Amy, and Steve that they would be 

retiring from leading the 4H Ripley Conservation Club in the Fall of 2017. We 

certainly did not want to see this great leadership team dissolve, but after years 

of dedicated management of this successful club, these three commanders 



 

deserve retirement! It was a pleasure coordinating outings, volunteer tree 

planting events, and project support with all of you over the years. You have left 

large shoes to fill for the new 4H Conservation Club leaders, but have also 

shown all of us a blueprint for successful community leadership. 

 

NOT PICTURED: 4H Conservation Club Member  Megan 

Bruner and President of the  Point Clark Beach Association Gib McIlwrath.  

Megan just started Owen Sound college this year. She has been a dedicated 

member of the 4H Ripley Conservation club for many years. She is a very 

responsible leader, and is certainly not afraid to get her hands dirty. We thank 

Megan for her years of dedication to the 4H Conservation Club, and the years of 

tree planting projects with the Pine River Watershed Initiative Network! 

 

 

Last year PCBA President Gib McIlwrath approached the PRWIN and asked if 

we could work together to create a potted tree program for the shoreline 

residents in Huron Kinloss. Many shoreline residents have lost, or are losing 

their mature ash trees along the shoreline from the Emerald Ash Borer 

infestation. The decimation of the ash trees along the shoreline is very 

detrimental to that areas ecosystem. The PCBA were the first to donate to help 

kick-start the program. PRWIN employees secured other funders; The NWMO, 

the Ministry of the Environment and Climate Change, the PCBA, and funding 

from the PRWIN Sponsorship Program implemented this important new 

programming this Fall. Gib was instrumental in advertising the new programming 

to secure participation, and helped spread the word to all beach associations 

along the shoreline. Thank you to Gib and the PCBA for approaching us with 

your programming needs! 

 

154th Ripley Fall Fair  

Augmented Watershed Display  
  



  

 

The Augmented Watershed Display lent to us by Saugeen Valley Conservation 

Authority for the Ripley Fall Fair was an exact replica of the photo shown above 

(taken by Dr. Benjamin Creutzfeldt in Berlin). Fall Fair participants came by our 

display to play in the sandbox to shape sand levels to reflect the topography 

changes that the LED projector and computer read from above. Kids from 2 

years to 89 enjoyed playing in the watershed sandbox. Thank you to SVCA for 

the lending of their interactive display! 

 

 

154th 

Ripley Fall 

Fair  

Gift Basket 

Winners!!  
 

http://pineriverwatershed.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7c8a77df5d0cf170da427ad57&id=240fbc3e4e&e=a48d2a384d


  

 

These little ladies were so THRILLED to win the 3M Gift Basket we had at our 

display tabel during the Fall Fair! Here they are discovering all the goodies in our 

PRWIN office. Congratulations Alexis, and thank-you to 3M for supplying us with 

two gift baskets this year to help increase traffic at our displays! 

 

 

Two Livestock Crossing 

Installations this Fall 

Finish  Two Large -

Scale Projects  
  

Project A : This large scale project included tree planting, a bio-engineered river 

restoration and a livestock crossing along the 18-Mile River, just south of the 

http://pineriverwatershed.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7c8a77df5d0cf170da427ad57&id=836abd43fa&e=a48d2a384d


 

Pine River. The landowner invested many in-kind hours of hard labour clearing 

hawthorn and invasive buckthorns bushes in the project area. This restoration 

project was funded by the Great Lakes Guardian Fund! 

  

 

Above : Before the Livestock crossing installation. 

  

 

Above:  After the Livestock crossing installation. 

 

Project B:  Another  large-scale restoration project was funded by both OCEF, 

(Ontario Community Environmental Fund) and local partner Bruce Power! This 

landowners property is directly on the  South Pine River. Thousands of trees 

were planted last Spring, exclusion fencing installed for 75 head of cattle, an 

alternative water source implemented for watering the cattle, and 



 

a livestock crossing completed this important landowner project.  

  

 

Above : Before the Livestock crossing installation. 

  

 

Above:  After the Livestock crossing installation. 

 

 

Local Beach Associations  Give 

PRWIN Financial Support!   
This past summer, many local Beach Associations held their annual meetings. 

PRWIN Project Coordinator Emily Martin was on hand to update members of 



 

PRWIN's progress of in-ground projects and new programming. A BIG thank-

you to the Bruce Beach Cottager's Association, and the Point Clark Beach 

Association for their invitations to speak and their presentation of cheques to 

PRWIN's Sponsorship Program and Potted Tree Ash Replacement Program! 

 

 

 

 

 

LIVE Rain Garden 

Workshop  October 16th  

http://pineriverwatershed.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7c8a77df5d0cf170da427ad57&id=0656ace6bf&e=a48d2a384d
http://pineriverwatershed.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7c8a77df5d0cf170da427ad57&id=fcc17b02fb&e=a48d2a384d
http://pineriverwatershed.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7c8a77df5d0cf170da427ad57&id=fcc17b02fb&e=a48d2a384d


  

 

  

 

Come join us Monday October 16th for a live demonstration on how to create, 

build, and care for your own Rain Garden! Rain Gardens absorb excess 

stormwater and help keep pollutants out of the rivers, streams and lakes! Thank 

you to various members of the Ripley & District Horticultural Club and the Huron 

Fringe Field Naturalists for their help and expertise! WE WILL SHORTLY 

ANNOUNCE THE LOCATION AND TIME OF THIS EVENT on our Facebook page 

& Website. Or, give us a call at 519-395-5538 or email either 

pineriverwatershed@pineriverwatershed.ca or pineriverwin@yahoo.ca to get the 

411! 

 

Local Landowner  Moves   



 

Mature Maples  

 

A local landowners' mature maples were dug out by a tree service out of Clinton, 

ON in Kincardine Municipality on Highway 21 using a spade. The trees were 

moved along the landowners rural driveway to create shade and wildlife habitat on 

the property. These mobile maples have survived and are doing well! 

 

  

  

 

 

Check -out Our  NEW WEBSITE! 
  


